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Welcome to another newsletter for Term 1. It's again been a busy time with lots happening

here at Banyule Primary over the past fortnight. This week we welcomed our Preps to a full-

time program, having not attending Wednesdays for February. They continue to impress us

with their transition into Primary School world, however a funny interaction this week when a

child exclaimed "Hi Mrs Flemahan!!" shows we've still got a little work to do!!

 

School Review

Our school review has also officially begun since our last newsletter. We have now

completed the observational phase of the process, having had the review panel visit our

school across several days. This has involved observing lessons in all year levels, interviews

with teaching teams and discussions with student and parent focus groups.

 

While we now await our report, we are extremely pleased to share that initial feedback from

the panel has been overwhelmingly positive, praising everything they have seen and heard

during their time with us. It is incredibly validating to know that our combined efforts and

hard work have been recognised by the panel and reassuring to know that the strategic

decisions in our approach to teaching and learning are having the impact and outcomes we

intended.  

 

Playground and School Yard Works

While our major playground project continues slowly in the hands of Departmental decision-

makers and construction compliance-checkers, we creep closer to the time our basketball

court makeover gets underway, with work beginning later in the term. This project is being

undertaken by us as a school (as opposed to the Department-managed major building
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project) with some funding-help from the North-East Link. The majority of this work will be

done during the Easter break and we can't wait to unveil yet another new amazing space to

our school community in Term 2. 

 

We are also pleased to announce another project that we are undertaking in our yard. Again,

separate to the building project, we have just given the go-ahead for landscapers to begin

work rejuvenating the embankment between our BER building and Banyule Road. The work

will involve retaining walls, climbing rocks, garden beds and pathways. Having previously

been unsuccessful in a grant application for this area we have now prioritised this worn out

area as a school-funded project. Our Community Engagement Committee would like to

support this project by fundraising for soft landscaping such as plants and garden mulch, for

which we are grateful. 

 

You can see this area in its current form below, as well as concept drawings provided to our

landscapers for reference. 

 

 

We are looking forward to the time when our physical environment will finally be matching

the outstanding learning environment we have created.    

 

Have a great long weekend, 

Natalie, Sam and Claire

 

Want to see more? 

Follow us on our 'socials' for a window into what we're up to at Banyule Primary School....



Years 3-6 Lunchtime Clubs 

  Monday

Library- reading, drawing, board games and Lego

 Tuesday

Library- reading, drawing, board games and Lego

  Wednesday

Library- reading, drawing, board games and Lego

Block B- Crochet Club
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Thursday

Library- reading, drawing, board games and Lego

Gym 

 

Years P-2 Lunchtime Clubs 

  Monday

Library- reading, drawing, board games and Lego

Performing Arts Room- Singing Club

 Tuesday

Library- reading, drawing, board games and Lego

  Wednesday

Library- reading, drawing, board games and Lego

Thursday

Library- reading, drawing, board games and Lego

Gym

 Friday

Library- reading, drawing, board games and Lego

Performing Arts Room- Dance Club

 

Our lunchtime clubs play an important role in our desire to ensure that lunchtime is an

inclusive and happy time for all of our students. We endeavor to prioritise any available

staffing time to ensure that there is always a passive play option for students who need a

little 'down time' during the lunch break.  Our new library space is proving to be the perfect

location for this to occur!

 

Crochet Club Fun!



Date Event

10th March Labour Day Holiday

11th March Year 3 and 4 Athletics Track Day

11th March SEA Program Parent information Session

12th March  NAPLAN Testing commences

21st March Harmony Day

26th March  9.15 Tour for new families

26th March School Council

27th March District Athletics

27th March Second hand uniform sale in the gym 2.30-3.30pm

28th March Years 3 and 4 Performance 2.30pm

2nd April School Photos

4th April  End of Term 1 - 2.30pm dismissal

22nd April Start of Term 2 (Easter Tuesday)

Important Dates



Date Event

25th April Anzac Day (Public Holiday)

Pupil Free Days

Tuesday 10th June (Curriculum Day)

Monday 21st July (Curriculum Day)

Monday 1st September (Professional Practice Day)

Monday 3rd November (Curriculum Day) 

Camp Dates

Year 3 Camp- 26th November-28th November 

Year 4 Camp- 23rd June- 25th June   

Year 5 Camp- 27th August- 29th August 

Year 6 Camp- 25th August- 27th August  









Week 4

Class  Student Name   Class  Student Name

PNA Garan G 3DJ Leandro G

PMA Henry T 3MT Catie D

PAM Eleanor D 34C Zander Z

PBB Mika Z 4NS Isabella G

PZP Jeremy E 4CG  

1NB Jill B 4SD Quinn P

1TY Anna W 5KB Nicholas W

1BS Max L 5CN Errol B

1TM Ella L 5AS Archie B

2MF Oliver A 5NT Zach G

2WG Rael L 56M Mila S

2BK Louie F 6LH Aishah S

2LP Julia P 6DG Max P,  Emma S

3RB Quincy C 6SN Izzy M

 

SPECIALISTS AWARDS

LOTE P-1:  STEAM P-2:  Rafiq C & Georgia G  PZP

LOTE 2-6:  Catie D  3MT Visual Arts 3-6:  Sidney L  5AS

PE P-2:  Jay M  1TM  Performing Arts P-2:  
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PE 3-6:  CLASS 3DJ Performing Arts 3-6:  Jane M  5NT

Week 5

Class  Student Name   Class  Student Name

PNA Hur N 3DJ Grace T

PMA Tom O 3MT Sudiksha Y

PAM Liyana N 34C Ella W

PBB Hamish L 4NS Olivia L

PZP Charles Y 4CG Eddie A

1NB John E 4SD Navy K

1TY Finnlay MK 5KB Darby O

1BS   5CN Emily C

1TM   5AS Rupert H

2MF Estelle B 5NT Charlie H

2WG Sadie A 56M Elliot B

2BK Alexander Y 6LH Bhuvan R

2LP Leo B 6DG Samuel O,  Eve M

3RB Rory G 6SN Amber B

 

SPECIALISTS AWARDS

LOTE P-1:   STEAM P-2:  Sebastian S  1NB

LOTE 2-6:  Visual Arts 3-6:  Hannah N  4NS

PE P-2:   Performing Arts P-2:  

PE 3-6:  Performing Arts 3-6:  Jordy L  6DG



Friendship Fire Think Sheet for Home

 

In the Banyule Bulletin last week, we shared how parents can differentiate between a

'Friendship Fire' and 'Mean-on-Purpose' behaviour. This week, we share how you can help

your children step back from their emotions & consider the conflict from a more objective

perspective.

 

We have provided an activity below to complete with your child to support this at home.

Remember, there are many more resources available for free in the 'Parent Portal' on the

URSTORNG website. 

 

Objective

Reflection sheets and journaling are great ways to help our children process those tricky

emotions and express their feelings on paper. But, sometimes kids need to step out of their

emotional cloud when they experience conflicts in their friendships to see things clearly.

 

Dr Susan David, author of Emotional Agility, describes the importance of widening the lens

to see things from a broader perspective. This Friendship Fire Think Sheet is designed to

help children gain a more objective perspective of the situation, looking beyond their

heightened emotions to simply focus on the facts.

https://urstrong.com/parents/
https://www.susandavid.com/new-index


Materials

Print out: Friendship Fire Think Sheet

 

Instructions

1. Explain to your child that you’ve noticed they’re experiencing a Friendship Fire and

that you’re here to help.

2. Give them the Friendship Fire Think Sheet and say, “Here’s a little something that

schools sometimes give kids to help them think about the situation a little differently.

Maybe it will help you feel better?”

3. If they’re comfortable, review it with them and be sure to encourage them to Talk-it-

Out with their friend to get the friendship back in the healthy zone. If they can’t find a

good time to talk at school, maybe you could help them set up a time outside of

school?

Remind your child that you’re there to support and coach them along, but that they can do it!

Sometimes time and space away from the Friendship Fire are exactly what they need to start

feeling better again!

Next Steps

Consider taking Dr Susan David’s Emotional Agility Quiz. It might inspire some ideas for how

to help your child be more emotional agile too!

https://urstrong.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/10/URS-AP-Friendship-Fire-Think-Sheet.pdf
http://quiz.susandavid.com/s3/eai
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